
 

 

10th January 2025 

Jewellery and Make up 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to school after the Christmas and New Year festive period.  

I hope you have all had some lovely, quality time with your families.  

What a first week we have had though!  I hope that you have all managed to keep safe over 

the past few days. 

We have noticed a few children, especially in the upper year group, coming into school with 

inappropriate additions to the uniform and extra jewellery. 

We have talked to the Y6 children today about not wearing make-up or fake nails/ eyelashes 

and I have amended the policy accordingly.   

Please ensure you read the updated policy which is on the school website. 

https://www.deepcar-st-johns.sheffield.sch.uk/school-uniform/ 

 

The school rules on jewellery are as follows: 

• One pair of stud earrings may be worn – no other piercings are permitted. Must be 

removed for PE or covered with tape prior to coming to school 

• A smart and sensible wrist watch may be worn. This needs to be an analogue or digital 

watch.  No SMART watches with Photography and texting facilities. 

• A necklace as along as it is not visible and kept under the school uniform top. This must 

be removed for PE. 

 

Many thanks for your support in this matter. 

 

Yours Sincerely  

 

Executive Headteacher  
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